
Current update from George Curry
 
The residents at Howard Close have requested an additional bench to 
be installed. I have spoken with Surrey Family Services and there is 
a bit of a backlog in the workshops but they should be able to start 
work in June / July. The Probation Team have indicated that they 
would be prepared to install this  depending on availability at the 
time.

I met with Matt Pipe of the Horley Piscatorial Society at Walton 
pond for an initial assessment. As a starting point Matt has offered 
to review the residents planting and landscaping plans (in 
conjunction with the R&B green Spaces Team)  and review the Surrey 
Wildlife Trust recommendations for managing the pond including its 
fish stocks.

Walton School is concerned with the lack of affordable recycling 
options available to it (and other schools in the Borough ). R&B 
Council does provide a free waste paper recycling service to schools 
but it is not currently set up to offer  general Waste & Paper / 
Plastic recycling to businesses and Schools. I have met with the 
Portfolio holder and the Strategic Head of Neighbourhood Services 
Frank Etheridge at the Earlswood recycling depot to discuss the 
current offering and see what can be done going forward. I expect to 
have some feedback in April.

The project to renovate Howard Close Pavilion  is underway following 
a dedicated Howard Close open afternoon/evening to ensure community 
participation and particular attention paid to those living in 
Howard Close. Following many months of discussion Peter Jones  the 
R&B Greenspaces Play and Project Manager  has invited a planning 
application which should  be submitted before the end of April. 
Numerous fundraising events will be required over the next 18 
months.  WHGC has offered a community golf day (September 3rd 2019)  
where local individuals and businesses will  pay to play , raising  
funds for the project.

The  Probation Team  have said they will try (weather dependent)  to 
get back to Walton Pond before the end of April to strip,  sand and 
repaint  the white ‘Welcome to Walton’ signs and the black metal 
pond railings.


